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Ref: JGG 
 
30th April 2019 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Ramadan and Exams 
 
Some of our students will shortly be following the religious observance of Ramadan, which 
this year falls at the same time as the GCSE and A Level examination season. Students who 
are fasting may experience a range of possible benefits such as feeling closer to God, learning 
to exercise self-control, and strengthening community and family ties. However, we recognise 
that fasting often also results in tiredness, low energy, dehydration, reduced focus, memory 
and concentration issues, which may impact adversely on students during their exams. 
 
The Association of School and College Leaders (ASCL) has worked with imams, Islamic 
scholars and Muslim chaplains to produce advice on how best to support students who are 
taking exams during Ramadan. In line with this guidance, we are able to pass on the following 
information to parents and carers: 
 

1. If your child will be fasting, it is helpful to inform their PLD so that we are aware. 
 

2. Students who are fasting are welcome to spend break and lunchtime in the Design 
Centre or playground, instead of going to the Quisine. If your child is entitled to Free 
School Meals, they are welcome to pick up a meal at lunchtime to take home at the 
end of the day. Please send them with a lunchbox if they would like to do this. 
 

3. Islam makes allowances for individuals to break their fast and make it up later if they 
feel that fasting will in any way jeopardise their performance. There is a wide range 
and diversity of opinions on how young people should observe Ramadan, and for 
Muslim students and parents this may well lead to difficult decisions as they balance 
their moral and religious obligations of pursuing education with fasting. Please discuss 
this with your child. 
 

4. Please consider the potential impact of late family gatherings for evening meals on the 
nights prior to examinations. Be aware that Eid al-Fitr is likely to fall on 5th or 6th June, 
when most students have important examinations. It is important that they attend these 
exams before going out to celebrate. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Mr J Gurung 
Assistant Vice Principal 


